SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3rd FEBRUARY 2016 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr J Holder, 

 Cllr A Anderson, Cllr C Hughes and Cllr T Norton.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, Mrs K Hawes, Mrs K Tilley, Mr P Newton, Revd. C Messervy and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION: Revd Messervy came to inform the Council that a public meeting has been arranged to discuss the Parish Church Hall, which is the responsibility of the Holy Trinity Parochial Church Council (PCC).  The hall is now being rented out to a commercial organisation six days a week as the PCC need the funding.  The meeting will be held on 21st February at 3pm in Holy Trinity Church.  A resident raised concerns about the bad state of repair of the road surface where Newbarn Lane meets Chalfont Road.  The Clerk reported that this had been logged and the patching repair ordered with Transport for Bucks; however the Local Area Technician was unable to confirm exactly when the repair would be carried out.  The repair will continue to be chased.  (Action – Clerk)  A resident asked what was happening with the traffic calming and road safety petition.  The Chairman reported that the petition was being presented to the Local Area Forum (LAF) on 17th February and then to the full Bucks County Council meeting on 18th February.  The LAF has yet to report what funding is available for priority transport schemes and how it will be divided amongst the four parishes in the Chalfont LAF.  The Chairman will be attending the LAF and will report back at the next meeting.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr D Scourfield.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Hughes and were duly signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· The Jubilee Trail leaflet is awaiting new photographs.  It will then be printed.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  
· Local groups and organisations have provided funding for a defibrillator to be installed at the Recreation Ground.  It has been delivered and will be installed soon.  (Action – Clerk)
· Photographs are being prepared for a shield design for the white entry gates to the village. An artist’s sketch will be brought to the next meeting.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith) 
· A booklet on the history of the village has been scanned and circulated to Councillors.  A copy will be placed on the website.  (Action – Cllr Norton)
· A tree company that specialise in mature cherry trees will be asked for their advice on the best position for these to be planted.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Thomas)
· A shed for equipment for the Adult Football team has now been installed.  
· The Parish Council will contact one allotment holder (where there are still issues with trees and storage) requesting a review meeting to be held with the council, allotment holder and Chairman of the Allotment Association. (Action – Clerk)
· The Chilterns Montessori has been advised of the Pavilion Fire Risk Assessment recommendations so they can take action.

· Following Pavilion Fire Risk Assessment a vent has been installed in the external store.  Thumb locks have been installed on both exit doors. The kitchen door needs to be replaced with a fire rated door.  (Action – Clerk)
· Cllr Thomas, Cllr Norton, Cllr Davison Oakley and Cllr Forsaith attended the briefing on the joint Chiltern and South Bucks Local Plan.

· The structural survey of the Pavilion will take place on 16th February.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk Inspections:  The January inspection has been completed and is being reviewed. A fallen tree was reported on footpath 16 and this will be photographed and reported to the land owner.   (Action –  Cllr Hughes, Clerk)   Cllr Holder will be carrying out the February inspection.  (Action - Cllr Holder)    
3. HEALTH AND SAFETY:  The master list of all of the regulatory and safety inspections has been circulated to all Councillors and updated with their recommendations.  It will be reviewed monthly with inspections scheduled three months in advance.   (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)
4. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest.
5. Correspondence:
· A Royal Garden Party nomination form sent to Bucks and Milton Keynes Association of Local Councils for Cllr Forsaith.
· The Parish Council received notification by the NHS of an application for a proposed pharmacy within 100 metres of 26 Orchard Road.

· A letter was received from a resident about road safety issues on Bottom Lane. These concerns have been previously reported to the local authorities.  (Action - Cllr Forsaith)
· A letter was received from a resident who raised concerns about the permanent lease of the Parish Church Hall.  These concerns were raised with Revd Messervy, who has now arranged a public meeting to discuss the matter further.
6.
Finance  
Payments (from main account) amounting to              £4,703.03
Income 




         
   £4,664.34

Closing balance of all accounts at 31st December
 £54,308.87
7. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  

Permitted

CH/2015/2144/FA
7 & 9 Highlands Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XL

Single storey rear extensions, raised decked areas to Nos 7 and 9 Highlands Road.



CH/2015/2132/FA
3 Raeside Close, Seer Green, HP9 2UB

Single storey front, single storey rear extensions, conversion of integral garage to habitable accommodation.



CH/2015/2266/FA
Tussocks, Long Bottom Lane, HP9 2UL

Two storey side extension.
Refused
CH/2015/2150/FA
41 & 43 Gurnells Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XJ


Redevelopment of site to include demolition of existing dwelling, erection of three detached dwellings, three detached garages.

8.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. chiltern and south bucks joint local plan:  The details of the Joint Chiltern/South Bucks Local Plan Consultation have been prepared as an article for an early Parish Council Newsletter which should be delivered to all households in the village by 19th February.  It was agreed that the answers to the 17 questions posed by the two councils would be available in the Newsletter as an insert so that residents understand and comment on the council’s recommended reply.  The information will also be available on the Parish Council website.  The final version for submission to CDC will consider all the feedback received back from residents by 4th March.   (Action – Cllr Norton, Cllr Forsaith)  
ii. risk assessment: The Risk Assessment was circulated for comments.  It will be approved at the next meeting.  (Action – Clerk).
iii. newsletter:   The draft Newsletter was circulated for comments by Friday.  (Action – All Cllrs)
iv. CONTRACTORS/RATES:   The rates were reviewed for the four contractors responsible for grounds maintenance and litter clearance.  These were approved - see the closed minute. (Action – Clerk)  
9.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: New front doors have been installed.  Following the installation of a new boiler by British Gas in Jubilee Hall it was agreed that the system would benefit from new radiators and valves.  British Gas will carry out the work during February half term. (Action – Cllr Scourfield)  The new shelf has been fitted in the storeroom for the storage of fitness equipment.  This was appreciated by Mr P. Newton.
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:   Chiltern Rangers have been booked to continue their clearance work in Green Wood on 18th February.  They will be bringing a party of volunteers and will finish clearing the marked holly and also will be spreading the piles of chippings on the paths. (Action – Cllr Hughes)  Seer Green Gardeners have offered two more planters for the white gates near Bottom Lane and School Lane on Longbottom Lane.  Their kind offer was accepted.   The Pavilion will be washed down during half term.
10.
Any Other Business:  It was suggested that it would be nice to have a pond in the village.  It had been discussed several years ago but was dismissed on the grounds of safety.  It was requested that the beech hedge at the front of the Cemetery is reduced in height, therefore an arboriculturist will be contacted for advice. (Action – Cllr Hughes)  A fence belonging to a Stable Lane resident has been damaged by children climbing.  The damage will be inspected.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Clerk)  Following a review it was agreed to organise another event for the switching on of the Christmas Lights on 1st December 2016.  The next Big Lunch will be held on Sunday 12th June, followed by an afternoon tea at the school on Monday 13th June to celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday. The Council have been informed that they should not wait for the outcome of the Joint Local Plan but should proceed with the Neighbourhood Plan.  It was therefore agreed that a meeting will be arranged to begin a model for consultation. (Action – Cllr Norton, Cllr Forsaith)
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd March 2016, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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